Mr. E. C. Quigley, Director of Athletics.

Dear Ernie:

I have written Prochaska and Joe Arnold, as well as E. C. Brookens, of Westmoreland. I am planning to stop there to see Joe Arnold, and in Silver Lake to see Prochaska on my way to Beattie, Kansas, to deliver a commencement address on Thursday, May 17.

Congratulations, Ernie, on lining up Harold England. I want to talk to you about it, but I am mighty happy to know that England is coming.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA : AH